

Phone: 0300 123 6780

Email: highways@lancashire.gov.uk

Your ref:

Our rel: LHS/CS/TRO/2017/CH1/KP/LG

Date: 20 January 2017

Dear Sir/Madam

A673. BOLTON ROAD, ANDERTON - PROPOSED INSTALLATION OF PEDESTRIAN CROSSING AND DESIGNATED BUS STOP BAY.

Following the residential development on the south western side of A673. Bolton Road a proposal has been made to install a new signal controlled Puffin crossing and designated bus stop bay south east of its junction with Rothwell Road.

I have attached a draft plan which details the initial proposal and would welcome any comments you may have.

If you would like to object or comment about the proposal then please respond in writing to the following address:

Kevin Parkinson Area Office Cuerden Way Bamber Bridge Preston PR5 6BS

Alternatively please send an email to lhschwl@lancashire.gov.uk. I would be grateful if you could respond by Friday 17 February 2017. Please contact me on (01772) 530250 if you have any queries about this matter.

Yours faithfully

Kevin Parkinson Highways & Traffic Team Chorley & West Lancashire Community Services Lancashire County Council

Phil Barrett Director of Community Services Cuerden Way • Bamber Bridge • Preston • PR5 6BS